
 

 
 
 
 
March 4, 2022  
  
Dear community hospital partners,   
   
In October 2021, the Illinois Department of Humans Services (IDHS) Division of Mental 
Health (DMH) announced a program to pay community hospitals to provide care to 
uninsured individuals who were unable to be admitted to a State-Operated Psychiatric 
Hospital (SOPH) due to a COVID-19 admissions pause occurring at the SOPH.    
  
We allocated $1M toward the original program which ended on December 31, 2021 but 
did not expend the full amount. For a second time, DMH is broadening the window of 
eligibility for this program, which will now cover admissions that occurred between July 
1, 2021 and February 28, 2022.   
 
It is important to note that all requests need to be received, contracts issues and 
invoices submitted by April 30, 2022 to be eligible for funding for this program.   
 
The criteria and procedures for participating remain as follows:  
  

• The timeframe covered by the program is July 1, 2021- February 28, 2022.    
• This program will be available to hospitals within the catchment area where an 
SOPH is experiencing an intake pause due to COVID outbreak status.   
• It is also available to pay for the care of individuals who reside in the normal 
SOPH catchment area, but due to community hospital capacity, may be receiving 
care in a community hospital outside the normal SOPH catchment area.    
• Individuals will be covered for care until they are either clinically appropriate for 
discharge or able to be transferred to an SOPH that can admit them.  
• Community hospitals wishing to participate in this funding opportunity must 
follow typical admissions practices, including provision of the Uniform Screening and 
Referral Form (USARF) to the SOPH to which they normally refer.    
• Prior to submitting an application for patient coverage, please review 
Contraindications for Civil Admissions to a Department of Human Services, Division 
of Mental Health Hospital. This form includes relative contraindications for 
admission to an SOPH, with exceptions dependent on specific clinical 
circumstances.   

 

https://secure-web.cisco.com/1jUMwMeI2lKtyv40t-HOCyQqEQXNs7BUkxDYF5MuWwIguPCq6HLxfAoGHXXm9AND1My8nnG7JBvLV98Wsrnxzyu3AalNj5KKW4qf-5hyyV5FGh7Sd0p74rjhHWlwkvANjn_I3oGT9YEDHCheo9c0vgv0w45EPtgN9bhIT_5rIgVzRkL7zWpBLW49j04M0D-f4QUhLeHvROUYYPbHuj8YyfAjD_bOKzphHbRvmr8wCtcRVKBQfnkWJQ5WztZJJYD5VIyukX4S7WXOizCbw-gC0EmKLeeQl8QID42v5kMeFF1fzOIWddNgWqzoQSIqt5ETz0l28OCCawGQNaMf1u_LWxco18Q-TIygMajfue2iQL37MFrRvpff7z0PSzjfLBiVVNxaVdSyIsDCMpouqbpsuNw/https%3A%2F%2Fwww.team-iha.org%2Ffiles%2Fnon-gated%2Fadvocacy%2Fcontraindications-to-civil-admission-to-a-dmh-hosp.aspx
https://secure-web.cisco.com/1jUMwMeI2lKtyv40t-HOCyQqEQXNs7BUkxDYF5MuWwIguPCq6HLxfAoGHXXm9AND1My8nnG7JBvLV98Wsrnxzyu3AalNj5KKW4qf-5hyyV5FGh7Sd0p74rjhHWlwkvANjn_I3oGT9YEDHCheo9c0vgv0w45EPtgN9bhIT_5rIgVzRkL7zWpBLW49j04M0D-f4QUhLeHvROUYYPbHuj8YyfAjD_bOKzphHbRvmr8wCtcRVKBQfnkWJQ5WztZJJYD5VIyukX4S7WXOizCbw-gC0EmKLeeQl8QID42v5kMeFF1fzOIWddNgWqzoQSIqt5ETz0l28OCCawGQNaMf1u_LWxco18Q-TIygMajfue2iQL37MFrRvpff7z0PSzjfLBiVVNxaVdSyIsDCMpouqbpsuNw/https%3A%2F%2Fwww.team-iha.org%2Ffiles%2Fnon-gated%2Fadvocacy%2Fcontraindications-to-civil-admission-to-a-dmh-hosp.aspx


 

Upon review of the USARF, the SOPH will inform the community hospital if they are 
approved to accept an individual due to a COVID-19 outbreak at the SOPH.   DMH 
clinicians will review each referral for appropriateness.   
  
If approved, representatives of DMH Business Policy and Fiscal Operations will contact 
the community hospital to develop a contract to reimburse at the approved rate of 
$880 per day.   
  
We at DMH appreciate the vital role that community hospitals play in Illinois’ mental 
health system and value your partnership in maintaining the mental health safety net 
during these difficult times.     
  
If you have questions about patient eligibility you will need to reach out to the 
admissions unit in the State Operated Psychiatric Hospital you have normally sent the 
referral or contact Teresa Glaze, PhD at  Teresa.Glaze@illinois.gov  
  
If you have contractual questions after eligibility is approved, please email Jason 
Buckhold at Jason.buckhold@illinois.gov.    
  
Many thanks!   
  
Sincerely,   

  
David Albert, PhD   
Director, Division of Mental Health   
Illinois Department of Human Services  
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